KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH
Community & Fiscal Projects

MEMORANDIUM
TO: Charlie Pierce, Mayor
FROM: Brenda Ahlberg, Community & Fiscal Projec
DATE: July 25, 2019

SUBIJECT: FY19-4Q Senior Center Grant Reports

The following senior grant reports have been submitted:
Anchor Point Senior Citizens
Cooper Landing Senior Citizens
Forget-Me-Not Center
Homer Friendship Center (completed grant requirements; no report required)
Homer Senior Center
Kenai Senior Citizens (courtesy narrative report)
Nikiski Senior Citizens (courtesy narrative report)
Ninilchik Senior Center (completed grant requirements; no report required)
Seldovia Senior Center
Seward Seniors Citizens
Soldotna Area Senior Center (completed grant requirements; no report required)
Sterling Area Senior Citizens
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- 144 North Binkley Street ¢ Soldotna, Alaska 99669-7599
PHONE: (907) 714-2153 ¢ FAX: (907) 714-2377
SR w{% EMAIL: bahlberg@kpb.us
FROM: dba Forget-Me-Not Center Award Amount: $33,045.00
KPB ACCOUNT: 100.62195.FNTC0.43011 Ending: 30 June 2019
Financial / Progress Report

Submit Report To: Project Name: FY19 Senior Grant - Adult Daycare Prgm

Brenda Ahlberg Date: 07/02/19

Community & Fiscal Projects Manager Report No.: 4

Kenai Peninsula Borough Quarter From: 04/01/19

144 N. Binkley St., Soldotna, AK 99669 To: 086/30/19

IASVYEEVIRINEGINE:  FINAL REPORT DUE ON OR BEFORE

. nditures Total
Cost Category Al;:::::d EX::m Last E;hpl:n:;t:or:s Expenditures to |Balance of Funds
Report _Date
Personnel $ 22,000.00 22,000.00 - 22,000.00 | $ -
Transportation $  1,500.00 1,500.00 - 1,500.00 | $§ -
Raninr Fuants $ 3,000.00 2,156.50 843.50 3,000.00 | $ -
Supphes $ 6,545.00 5,334.50 1,210.50 6,545.00 | $ -
TOTALS $ 33,045.00 30,991.00 | $ 2,054.00 | $§ 33,045.00 | § -

NI R ISR Reference attachment D to ensure eligible cost compliance. Describe activities that
have occurred during this reporting period. Describe any challenges you may have experienced, any foreseen
~~+lems, and/or any special requests. Attach additional pages.

Forget-Me-Not (FMN) Adult Day Center Fourth Quarter Narrative, FY19

During the fourth quarter of FY19 Forget-Me-Not (FMN) Adult Day Center focused on providing an
energetic and engaging program for the Kenai Peninsula’s seniors. The Kenai Peninsula Borough
grant funded activities through the use of themed weeks and funding for program supplies supported
the following activities:

o Earth Week and Spring Sports Week during April

¢ In May; Cinco De Mayo and Mothers’ Day Week, Bird Week, Flower Week, and Nursery
Rhyme Week

e The FMN ~ wuncil planned an ouv”* g to Connie’s Flowers on May 20™. They planned whi
day of the month they wanted to go, agreed to a sign-up sheet for the outing, and those who
wished to attend signed up. At Connie’s Flowers the individuals chose which flowers they
would like to plant for the back yard and once back a. . ./AN, staff assisted in planting. A
participant’s daughter also volunteered her time to plant additional flowers for the back yard.

¢ June themes included Wonder Woman Day, Fruit and Veggie Day, Carnival Day, Iced Tea
Day, Fathers’ Day (two day event), Summer Has Arrived Week, and Fishing Week

Each month FMN’s dedicated volunteers came and shared their passions with us. Pat Robinson
visited each Tuesday afternoon with her Canine Companions, Hope and Joy. Twice a month Steve




Hillyer came to guiae partcipants in Spiritual Wellness, and every other Friaay ine Apostonc
Assembly of Jesus Christ (AAJC) came to sing with the participants. Shelly Merrill visited once each
month and provided manicures and hand massages for our participants. In addition to our regular
volunteers, the Kenai Senior Center ‘“Ring-a-Lings” (bell ringers) visited FMN in April and June.
This joint venture allows FMN participants to ring bells with peers outside of the FMN program.
Everyone got some upper body exercise as well as cognitive stimulation by remembering which bell
to ring at which time! Rachael Craig began playing piano at FMN on Thursdays during lunch in June.
Music plays an important role in FMN activities. Whether it’s the Kenai Senior Center “Ring-a-
Lings,” the AAJC singers, piano music, or individualized playlists on the iPod, music is often found
at the center of all activities. Active games are played with music in the background and FMN
participants are asked what music they would like to listen to each day. There are several activities
that are based around music such as Musical Hangman, Musical Concentration, and Name That
Tune.

FMN Council Meetings were held twice each month during the fourth quarter. Through those
meetings, participants were able to offer suggestions for activities, snacks, events, and outings. The
FMN Council meetings have been a continuing source of information. The participants have been
able to shape the activities they take part in, as well as provide feedback on activities they would like
to see more of. Outing suggestions have been focused on summer events with barbeques and picnics
being a source of interest as the Council plans the menus for each event. Outing suggestions for the
picnics have been the beach and the green strip in Kenai.

Also of note:
e Eight individuals received 268 units of transportation with funding assistance provided by the
Kenai Peninsula Borough. This was an increase from four individuals receiving 137 units
during the Third Quarter.

Grantee Certification: I certify that the above information is true and correct, and that expenditures have been
made for the purpose of, and in accordance with, applicable grant agreement terms and conditions.

Sigmturm%b@ﬂz Date: _1.[9,/ / q_
Printed Name and Title: Z 4& E!X ZE;{Z, %a'_/ 224: 2 MKZZQK
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April, May, and June seemed to come and go at light-speed as here we are in Julyl These
springtime months are exciting as we see the “snowbirds” come back and we are able to
reconnect after the long winter. It can also be a difficult time for many as they return without
their spouse or find out that a friend passed while they were away. This year that seemed to be
more prevalent than in year’s past.

The Director attended one Kenai City Council Meeting, six Department Head Meetings,

two Council on Aging meetings, four Kenai Senior Connection, Inc. meetings, and two Senior
Center staff meetings.

Activities and happenings for April, May and June included:

e No Host Dinners to Roscoe’s in Ninilchik, Golden International and Acapulco
Restaurants in Soldotna. On the average, usually 20+ seniors attend these,
whether the ride in our vans or have separate transportation. The seniors pick
their own destinations and it is always a good time.

¢ The Senior Center is the new home for the local Pioneers of Alaska, which is a
statewide organization whose mission is to collect and preserve the history of
Alaska and maintain genealogy rolls of those who founded Alaska and made it
their home. Monthly meetings are held on the 2" Monday of each month at 6

p.m. In years past, the Pioneers met at the Senior Center when it was housed in
the Fort Kenai building.

e The Mother’s Day Luncheon on Friday, May 10 also included a Country Store to
help raise funds for our Craft Room. Beautiful items were made and donated by
our quilters and crafters! The graduation class from Mount Carmel Christian

Schoolin Luray, Virginia served lunch and provided entertainment during the noon
hour.

e In May, Aurora Borealis’ Charter School first graders brought their lunches and
read books to seniors during the noon hour. This was such a great
intergenerational activity. We hope to make it a r¢ ilar e 1t during the school
year.

e ..1e VFW and the American | ion Post honored us with a color guard and
Memorial tributes for a pre-Memorial Day Celebration. Even though it was not on
Memorial Day, many of our older adults cannot get out for the actual day’s events.
They enjoy this time of celebration and our local Posts always readily participate.



e The Annual Walker/Roller-thon and Health Fair on May 29 was a great success
with 23 participants, ages 60-95 for the walk. We also enjoyed 11 vendors from
around the area for the Health Information Fair.

e The Senior Center hosted the Anchorage Bowl Chamber Orchestra on Sunday
afternoon, June 2. This 25-piece orchestra performed to over 50 individuals from
around the area. They were so pleased with the turnout they hope to be back in
late August to provide another concert.

e The Mystery Drives in May and June included:

Starting at Kenai High School to see a health class getting a drunk driving
lesson from Kenai Police. Rusty Raven Plant Ranch was the next stop to check out
their greenhouses and bird coop with peacocks, turkeys, swans, chickens,
donkeys, and horses. They then toured the Food Bank with Executive Director,
Greg Meyer, followed by a traditional ice cream stop. They moved on to Eagle
Rock to view earthquake damage to the road from the November earthquake, and
back to Kenai Beach to check out walks close to the Kenai Senior Center for new
residents, finishing up with a driving tour of Old Town Kenai.

Heading out to Kasilof to the home of Joseph and Colleen Robertia to visit
their sled dog team. Joseph explained their operation of rescues, rejects, runts
and discarded dogs they have rehomed. They also visited the South Kasilof
riverbank to check out the old Carlson dock and processing facility where Helen
and Connie Carlson spent many years of their lives. Others stops included ice
cream and then to Ron Homan'’s house to get a lesson from a Master Farrier in
proper care of horse and donkey hooves with a live demonstration on a
Mediterranean donkey. (Is it no wonder these trips usually have a waiting list?)

e OnJune 26, over 50 seniors enjoyed a sun-filled picnic out at Hilcorp Campsite on
Kidney Lake. Grilled chicken, hot dogs, watermelon, and baked beans were on the
menu. Also, a pretty competitive corn-hole game was the hot item of the
afternoon.

During this last quarter, we served 4,235 home-delivered meals and 3,833 congregate
meals. Seniors were provided with 1,541 unassisted and assisted rides and we logged over 1,499

volunteer hours. Using the MySeniorCenter© (MSC) tracking program, we saw 7,524 logins from
285 unduplica | individuals.

Over this I fiscal year, one of our biggest issues has been a significant loss in our client
population. Of our :tive clients, who frequent the Senior Center on a daily or weekly | is, o'
20 seniors either went on to Long Term Care or even passed away leaving huge holes in hearts.
What was also so significant to us this year was that these individuals were either volunteers, or
active participants here at the Center. These were not just faces we saw once a year, but daily
or weekly. Our goal will continue to be to find new people who need these activities and nutrition

in their lives to fill these spots left behind as we strive to make a difference in the senior
population in Kenai.















